Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
November 8, 2001 
109 Gordon Hall 
3:15 pm 
Members present: M. Sadler, C. Young, L. Feldman, B. Carter, C. Zoni, 

F. Slack, K. Stillwell, G. Wilson 

Excused: M. Swinker, K. Gresh (class), J. Worzbyt (class) 
Minutes 10/4 approved on a Wilson/Zoni motion. 

Minutes 10/18 approved on a Young/Wilson motion 
Minutes 10/25 approved on a Zoni/Young motion 
Discussed Dr. Yolanda Scott's revised proposal for Type I writing status. Made the following recommendations that will be shared with her: 1) clarify the percentage or number of points for the writing portion of any given assignment, and 2) provide more specific explanation to students as to how the grade on a particular assignment is determined e.g. consider the use of a rubric to clarify grading criteria. Approved on a Feldman/Zoni motion with an expectation that our recommendations will be acted upon. 
Discussed the memo received from UWUCC asking LSC to examine the issue of "special topics" and LS approval. Carleen Zoni asked to clarify a sentence in the memo that she considered inaccurate -"Students had been told during registration this summer that this course could substitute for the HPED 143/FDNT 143 Health & Wellness requirement" (course refers to NURS 281 Healthy People). She explained that she did not provide a guarantee to Advising and Testing office that all students would be granted permission to use this course as a substitute. After a lengthy discussion, the following recommendations were identified for further discussion with the UWUCC: 

1. Add a sentence to the Petition for Exception to LS Requirement form stating that under usual circumstances, special topics are not considered appropriate substitutions for LS requirements and that the process for the "Exception" form is intended for individual decisions about an appropriate substitution and not intended for substitutions for an entire section or course. 

2. Add Directors signature to the "exception" form 

3. Explore a process for allowing a proposer to petition the LSC for "provisional approval" for a special topics course they intend to submit for LS approval. The process would have to include the LSC reviewing the syllabus. 

4. Add a comment to Schedule of Classes that special topics courses cannot be used to meet LS requirements. 

A revised draft of the LS survey was reviewed and critiqued for substance and format. Suggestions will be incorporated in next draft.

Adjourned 5:00 pm 

